Draft Template Letter in Support of Melwood Arlington Redevelopment

[DATE]
Attn: Arlington County Planning Division
As a [neighbor/business], I would like to express my support for the proposed redevelopment of the Melwood property at 750 23rd St. S. property in Arlington into a mixed-use building that includes programming space as well as affordable housing, with approximately 1/3 of its units set aside for people with disabilities. 
Arlington has median rent prices of $2,013 for a one-bedroom unit and $2,437 for two bedrooms. Finding an affordable place to live independently when you launch your career in this region is already difficult and the barriers are greater for people with disabilities.

Melwood has been part of this community for decades, breaking down barriers to the workforce, providing employment, and faithfully providing inclusive services. I’m encouraged to see that their redevelopment of this property is intentional with its goals of inclusion over isolation, and the commitment to maintaining workforce development programs and other services on-site. 

[Personal narrative in support of project]
I believe we need this type of development in Arlington. 

Sincerely,

[NAME]
BACKGROUND
Until the last quarter of the 20th century, most people with intellectual and/or developmental disabilities (I/DD) lived in institutions. Thankfully, we are beyond that point as a society, but the reality is that we’re about to turn a corner, facing a gap we’ve never encountered before as dedicated caregivers are growing older and facing the difficult question of what will happen when they are no longer able to provide a home for their loved ones with disabilities. 

This gap isn’t small:

· An estimated 7.3 million people with I/DD live in the United States. 

· Currently, about 75% of adults with I/DD live with their parents or other family members, the majority of whom are not receiving formal services or supports.

· 20% live with a caregiver over the age of 60. (50% of caregivers are older than 50, and nearly 10% are 75 or older.)
· In 2020, 17.9 percent of persons with a disability were employed. $9,528 is the annual income for a single person on SSI living alone or paying their share of food and housing costs. 
In parallel with inclusive workforce development programs that empower people with disabilities to pursue meaningful employment, as well as advocacy work that addresses the benefits cliff and other barriers to wealth, we must prioritize development of attainable housing options for people with disabilities. 
Please emphasize some of the following points:
· The site is surrounded by institutional and commercial uses which provide a buffer from the low-density neighborhoods.

· This site is well served by transit, including 2 Metro bus lines on 23rd Street, which is an arterial. The site is 0.7 miles from the Crystal City Metro Station.

· Arlington desperately needs more Affordable Housing, especially in walkable neighborhoods. With scarce land, the only way to meet this need is with taller buildings.

· Allowing more height can give more flexibility for lot coverage, setback, and tapering during the site approval process.

· Allowing 60’ in height for the new building on the current building & paving footprint helps keep existing open space and tree coverage on 23rd.

